
Quiet Water Homeowners Association – Financial Report 

Memorandum 

To: Board of Directors 

CC: Greg Scott for Web Posting 

From: Nan Scott, Treasurer 

Date: September 8, 2012 

Re: Financial Status as of August 31, 2012  

Attached is the financial report as of August 31, 2012.   

For your attention: 

1. The end of August marks the end of the first quarter of our fiscal year.  Expenses are running a 

little over budget, but that is primarily due to more expensive summer operations of the pool 

and landscaping. 

2. One member assessment was not paid by the due date, but the member has been notified.  

I believe that payment will be made. 

3. I am working with Christine on a way to handle the accounting for the volunteer work credit 

to reduce assessment.  This will be unrealized income from assessments so care must be 

taken that we do not give credits beyond the amounts budgeted for maintenance. Only 

work done in a particular LCA should be charged against that LCA.  These are the accounts 

that could be used to fund the credits: 

o Landscaping General      $500 

o Pool/Spa Maintenance  $2500 

o LCA I Maintenance          $200 

o LCA II Maintenance         $200 

o LCA III Maintenance       $200 

o LCA IV Maintenance       $200 

4. While I am hopeful that the volunteer credit will encourage participation from a larger group 

of members, the board must face the fact that in effect we are paying for work (not with 

cash but with reduced income) that was previously ‘free’.  The other side of the equation is 

that if wider participation is successful, we are more likely to need an assessment rate 

increase sooner.  Regrettably in this closed system there is no ‘free ride’. 
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